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Council Agenda Memo  
 
From:  Chad Nabity, AICP CRA Director 
 
Meeting:  March 7, 2006 
 
Subject:  TIF Application from Wile E Investments 
 
Item #’s:  E-7 & G-16 
 
Presenter(s): Chad Nabity, AICP  CRA Director 
 
 

Background  
 
Wile E Investments has applied for tax increment financing for the development of and 
expansion of a pet grooming business and kennel operation at 210 E Stolley Park Road in 
the City of Grand Island. To extend tax increment financing through a redevelopment 
contract, the developer must obtain the approval of the Community Redevelopment 
Authority and obtain the approval of the Planning Commission prior to coming before the 
City Council for final approval. Wile E Investments has obtained the approval of the 
Community Redevelopment Authority and has also obtained approval from the Regional 
Planning Commission at their September 6, 2006 meeting. This project now comes 
before the City Council for final consideration for authorizing tax increment financing. 

 
Discussion 

 
Dr. Melissa Girard of Wile E Investments has submitted a redevelopment contract in a 
timely manner to the Community Redevelopment Authority for consideration. The 
Community Redevelopment Authority has prepared the redevelopment contract for use in 
extending tax increment financing assistance to Wile E Investments. Wile E Investments 
proposes to construct a building on its property for an Animal Medical Clinic. The new 
building will allow for additional veterinarians and staff to work at this location as well 
as providing state of the art veterinary facilities for the Grand Island area. This project 
will be built on a site along Stolley Park Road that currently has a residential structure on 
it. The Grand Island City Council did issue a conditional use permit to Dr. Girard to 
allow her to use this structure as a veterinary clinic until such time as her new building is 
constructed. Subsequent to receiving CRA approval, the Hall County Planning 
Commission reviewed the amendment to the redevelopment plan for blight and 
substandard area number 2. They determined that the proposed development is consistent 
with the existing zoning and future land use planned and recommended approval. This 
proposed redevelopment contract, which would extend tax increment financing for fifteen 



years to this project is now before the City Council for consideration. The total tax 
increment financing allowed for this project may not exceed $142,500 during this 15 year 
period. 

 
Alternatives 

 
It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand. 
The Council may: 
 

1. Move to approve the resolution authorizing the use of tax increment financing 
for the proposed project. 

2. Not approve the use of tax increment financing for this project. 

3. Postpone the issue to future date. 

4. Take no action on the issue. 

Recommendation 
 
City Administration recommends that the Council approve the use of tax increment 
financing for this project. 
 

Sample Motion 
 
Motion to approve a resolution to use tax increment financing for the redevelopment 
project of Wile E Investments. 
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